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We are excited to report the Jefferson Memorial Community Foundation (JMCF) grant-
ed our agency a total of $193,000 to support two new programs for Jefferson County resi-
dents.  The first program, Desperately Needed Diapers , was awarded $98,000.  Diapers 
are a resource that are in high demand, but limited supply among our community part-
ners.  Many of our financially struggling families are forced to limit the number of times 
they change their infantsõ diapers in order to make their supply last longer, which increas-
es the risk of illnesses (such as diaper rash and urinary tract infections).  With this funding 
we are assisting the most vulnerable Women, Infant, Children (WIC) participants with 
infants, birth to 12 months.  Eligible participants receive a supplemental box of diapers 
and wet wipes, in addition to coaching and educational material regarding their infants 
nutritional, hygienic and developmental needs every two months.  As of January 5, 2015 
we have distributed 566 boxes of diapers and wipes to participants. For more information 
about Desperately Needed Diapers please contact WIC, 636-789-2686 ext. 108. 

The second program, Healthy Homes , received $95,000.  This program is for families that 
lack resources needed to keep their homes healthy.  Through this program our staff as-
sesses the indoor air quality of our participantsõ homes, then provide improvements to 
reduce potential airborne contaminants (such as mold and dust mites), eliminate mois-
ture; and address safety concerns.  Participants are taught how to reduce moisture and 
dust in their homes and make the air healthier.    This program works in partnership with 
our Weatherization and Energy Efficiency and Safety Education (EESE) programs to max-
imize the improvements in living conditions for participants.  We have completed work 
on two homes, and are currently working on 11 homes. For more information about 
Healthy Homes please contact Loetta Blair , 636-789-2686 ext. 117.  

We would like to express our great appreciation to JMCF for supporting both our agency 
and community.  As stated on their website, òJMCF was established to expand upon the 
goals of community leaders from more than half a century ago by providing support and 
grants to area charities.ó  The mission of JMCF òis to provide support for charitable and 
educational activities that promote individual and community health and well -being.ó  
For more information about JMCF and the programs they support please visit their web-
site: https://jmcfmo.org . 
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We would like to welcome the following new employees:  in Head Start, Nancy Breeden , 
Jessica Disney, Jessica Dixon, Tosha Frederick , Catharine Huddleston , Katelyn Lantrip , 
Virginia Mikulencak , Ashley Nabors , Tesla Russell , Edward Smith , Crystal Tallent , Bren-

da Zaitz and in Weatherization, Dennis Bartels . 

This year WIC is celebrating their 40th anniversary.   As found on the United States Depart-
ment of Agricultureõs (USDA) website, http://www.fns.usda.gov/wic : WICõs mission is òto 
safeguard the health of low-income women, infants, and children up to age 5 who are at nu-
trition risk by providing nutritious foods to supplement diets, information on healthy eating, 
and referrals to health care.ò   Some WIC statistics are òover half the infants in the US partici-
pate in WIC; 2 out of 3 participating moms initiate breastfeeding; WIC referrals result in 32% 
higher childhood immunization rates; participants are up to 2 times as likely to receive well -
child care; WIC reduces rates of premature births, infant mortality, low birth weight, and 
anemia.ó  Nationwide there are 10,000 WIC clinic sites; but WIC not only supports itõs partic-
ipants, it also helps generate revenue for local businesses, as there are ò45,000 authorized 
stores offering healthy WIC foods to participants.ó 

In addition to celebrating their 40th anniversary, WIC is currently collaborating with the Uni-

versity of Missouri to do a Developmental Milestone Program  for children from 1 to 4 years 
of age.  This program is voluntary for participants.  WIC is required to capture 65 surveys 
between their Hillsboro and Arnold centers.  The purpose of the research survey is to gather 
information about participantsõ experiences at the WIC clinic and to determine if their child is 
developing at the rate they should according to the age appropriate handouts they receive 
during their appointment.  

Congratulations to Small Wonders Child Care, one of our local businesses in Hillsboro, for 
becoming the first childcare facility in the state to receive certification for being a Breastfeed-
ing Friendly Childcare Facility .  To obtain this certification child care facilities must meet the 
following requirements: have a written policy that reflects their support of breastfeeding; 
provide a welcoming environment for breastfeeding families; offer breastfeeding resources to 
parents; feed infants on demand and communicate with moms about feeding preferences; 
and train staff to support breastfeeding parents.  For more information about this recognition 
please visit http://health.mo.gov . 

Congratulations to two of our community collaborations.  First, to the Jefferson County Toy 

Distribution program for another stellar year providing toys for low -income children under 
the age of 16 in Jefferson County.  They served over 600 families, making it a record year.  We 
would like to give a special thank you to all of the volunteers who helped make this event a 
success and the National Guard for donating space at the Festus Armory to hold this event.   

Second, congratulations to the St. Clair office staff Amanda Fuhrmann , Stephanie Harper , 
Maureen Schmidt and Karen Carrizales for organizing the Christmas Kicks 4 Kids event.  
Staff worked with our Franklin County Early Head Start centers to enroll 63 kids in the 
event, which provided free shoes to participants.  We would like to thank the Early Head 
Start Teachers for recruiting participants; The Moose Lodge in Union for donating free space 
for the event; our donors: Acosta, Franklin County Road Riders , Carrie Rufkahr & the Beta 

Sigma Phi -Washington, MO Chapter , Gail Simpson , Deb Daves and Connie Pipes ; and all 
of our volunteers.  This was the first year the event was held and staff looks forward to mak-
ing next yearõs event even bigger.  For more information please contact Amanda Furhmann 
or Stephanie Harper at 636-629-6193. 

Kudos to both our Energy Efficiency & Safety Education (EESE) and Weatherization  staff.  
Since October EESE staff has improved 21 homes, many of which have received furnace re-
pairs.  While Weatherization has completed work on 15 homes and is currently working on 
27 additional homes.   

 

We would also like to recognize and thank our Energy Assistance staff for their dedication 
and hard work.  To date staff has processed 3,431 applications, of which 1,235 were elderly 
and disabled.   

 
 

NEW & GOOD... 

Above (left to right):  Anette Vaughn, 
Marcy Wokorka and Heather Sona 
received the Breastfeeding Friendly 
Childcare Facility Certification on 
behalf of Small Wonders. 

Above:  The Jefferson County Toy 
Distribution set up at the Festus Ar-
mory.  

Above:  Prior to opening his gift, this 
Christmas Kicks 4 Kids participant 
shared a secret with one of Santaõs 
elves.   Shhh, donõt tell anyone heõs 
really Spiderman.  When he opened 
his present to find his new Spider-
man kicks, his expression says it all. 

Above:  WICõS cake celebrating 40 
years of making a difference. 
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ABOVE & BEYOND, The Community Action Heart... 

Above:  Our housing staff member (and 
part -time elf) Karen Carrizales with one 
of the Christmas Kicks 4 Kids partici-
pants. 

Above & Below:  Head Startõs DeSoto 
Center held a Fall Festival  which in-
cluded family activities and a Magic 
show by Ronald McDonald.  

Above:  Lushon received a blanket from 
Binky Patrol, and then cuddled with it 
the rest of the day.   

We have two staff from our Hematite Head Start Center that we would like to spotlight for 
their work.  As submitted by Nicole Batten:  

òOur Center has been low on staff and the afternoon teacherõs aid, Robin Williams , has 
come in early to help cover shifts in both Early Head Start and Head Start.  She has had a 
positive attitude and has been a real blessing to work with while our building was in the 
midst of change and transition.  She has been attending school full time and always comes 
in ready to work and put her best foot forward.  Robin has a very positive rapport with our 
students and I have really found Robin to be an asset in keeping our classrooms and center 
running smoothly.ó 

òMr. Jay (Wohlert) , our lead cook, has helped our class with many food experiences.  Mr. 
Jay is extremely busy, yet he makes the time to engage with children in these special food 
experiences, and speaks to children in a respectful way.  He is patient and kind, and the 
students are full of smiles when they see Mr. Jay.  Everyone has to line up by the gate to 
give him a òhigh fiveó or to simply say, ôhelloõ.ó 

Thank you, Robin and Mr. Jay, for all that you do; we greatly appreciate your effort!  

If you would like to nominate a coworker for Above & Beyond please contact Heather 
Forys, 636-789-2686 ext. 149 or hforys@jfcac.org. 

We are also pleased to report our Community Services department is providing a new 
program this year, Employment Support .  We are currently working with 12 individuals.  
To date three participants have obtained employment, two participants are currently en-
rolled in High School Equivalency classes, and two participants are enrolled in college.   
We have been able to assist with resources for transportation and clothing, including nurs-
ing scrubs for one of our participants to start her new job.  To increase opportunities for the 
families and individuals we are working with we have partnered with our local colleges, 
businesses and St. Vincent DePaul network.  For more information please contact our Hills-
boro office at 636-789-2686 or our St. Clair office at 636-629-6193. 

 

Congratulations to our Head Start program, who has been invited to be featured in the 
òGrantee Spotlightó at the next Missouri Head Start Association (MHSA) Council meet-
ing in February.   MHSA serves as the voice of Head Start in our state.  They òprovide  edu-
cation, leadership and tools for advocacy for all Head Start and Early Head Start parents, 
friends and professionals in Missouri.ó  For more information please visit http://
www.moheadstart.org . 

 

We would like to give a heartfelt thank you to Head Start Policy Council member, Brenda 
Goad, from Binky Patrol,.  Brenda made then donated 36 blankets to the Fenton Head Start 
Center., so that every child received a blanket for Christmas.  Per Michelle Brown, a Family 
Partnership Specialist,  òthe kids were super excitedñone child cuddled with the blanket 
for the rest of the day.ó 

 

Coming soon to our website: http://www.jfcac.org under the Head Start tab we will be 
posting our School Readiness Plan and Results.  The goal of Head Start is not just to pre-
pare participants for Kindergarten, but to help build òthe skills, knowledge, and attitudes 
necessary for success in school and for later learning and life.ó  For more information about 
the School Readiness initiative please visit  http://eclkc.ohs.acf.hhs.gov . 

 

Thank you, Housing  staff , for diligently working to achieve the following results:  As of 
the end of December there were 1,016 families on the housing program; 30 families no long-
er needed the program due to changes in their circumstances; 11 families ògraduatedó from 
the program due to increased income; 260 vouchers were issued from the waiting list; 182 
new families began receiving housing assistance; and we partnered with 35 new landlords 
in 2014. 
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To find out how you may become a volunteer or provide sup-
port for any of the community projects or services described 
in this newsletter please contact us: 

OUR MISSION IS TO EMPOWER LOW-INCOME INDIVIDUALS AND FAMILIES  

TO REACH THEIR HIGHEST LEVEL OF SUCCESS BY INTEGRATING COMMUNITY RESOURCES. 

 

 

*Projects are funded in whole/or part with federal funds received from the U.S. Depart-

ment of Health & Human Services (HHS), Community Services Block Grant, as provided 

by Missouri Department of Social Services, Family Support Division.  The funds received 

from the Family Support Division are all federally funded.* 

Board Member Deborah Weaver 

ABOUT ME:   

I am disabled; however, I serve 

on both the Head Start Policy 

Council and JFCACõs Board of 

Directors, because I want to be 

involved more in my childrenõs 

education, and to give back to the 

community.  I am also a graduate 

of the Step Up to Leadership pro-

gram. 

 

FAMILY:   

I am married to Patrick Weaver, 

and we have a daughter, Alexis, 

and son, Patrick, Jr. and another 

one on the way.   

MY PHILOSOPHY: 

òExpect change around every 

corner.ó 

Weôre on the Web! 
www.jfcac.org 

HOBBIES:   

I enjoy reading and volunteering 

at JFCAC. 

FAVORITE THING:   

My favorite food is Chinese food.  


